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As a measure to protect all staff and clients, service delivery partners (SDPs) are instigating their own 

policies and procedures to minimise the risk of exposure to COVID-19 in Australian Visa Application Centres 

(AVACs) and Australian Biometric Collection Centres (ABCCs).  

SDPs are dealing with a dynamically changing situation in many countries, with governments declaring 

measures such as business closures, self-isolation, travel bans and advisories on social distancing. 

Decisions regarding SDP closures are being made with consideration to local health advice.  

As at 1 May 2020, 96 of 99 global SDP locations are temporarily closed. The remaining country operating is 

Mexico (Guadalajara, Mexico City, Monterrey). IPD and Channel Management Branch will continue to 

monitor and assess the situation at each region and provide updates to the network as they become 

available. 

However, the Department will continue to recommend clients use online lodgement channels where 

available to minimise delays to visa processing.  

Note: Where there are disruptions to SDPs, please do not progress with application refusals due solely to 

the delays with biometrics collection.   
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